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From: LFVC Council

Date: Wed, Nov 1, 2017 at 9:21 PM
Subject: A letter of dismissal

To: Las Vegas Family Church Membership

Greetings brothers and sisters.

1 would like to inform you that on Monday, October 30, 2017 the Las Vegas Family Council met
and voted to dismiss John Arias from his position as the Las Vegas Family Church Spanish
pastor. 5 council members voted in favor of this proposal (one, who was out of town,
expressed by phone that he supported the motion), one was absent.

Although this may come as a surprise for some, the expectation of the council was that John
would first and foremost act as a good object partner to Rev Doo and secondly as the Spanish
community pastor. After the passing of one year, it has become clear that John is not the right
person for that role.

We are grateful for the investment John has made in the LVFC Spanish community. He is a hard-

working brother who has many talents, and we hope the best for him in whatever capacity he
may choose to serve our Heavenly Parent and True Parents.

In regards to the LVFC Spanish community, Rev Doo has asked Juana Brambila to act as his
representative. She will be mentored by Walter Garcia and Claudelina Smith who will function
as senior advisors.
These have not been easy decisions to make, but we feel they are what is needed at this time
for our community

God Bless you and your family

Steven Jares,
LVFC Council Chairperson



